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Cakes sell out at the Coronation    
Cake Sale 

 

A huge thank you to our PTA team, who 
braved the rather windy and wet weather 
to run two coronation-themed cake stalls 
on the playground. Beautifully presented, the cakes sold out in 20 minutes and raised £570. 
Thanks to everyone who bought seeds for the raffle and a cake - every donation is gratefully 
received. 


Year 6  


Last week, our Year 6 children sat the national tests (SATs) in Grammar, Spelling, Reading and 
Maths. All of the children have worked incredibly hard to do their very best in the tests and we are 
very proud of all of them. Due to the extra public holiday, the tests finished on the Friday this year. 
Soon after, the two classes walked to Town Park to relax and have fun outside, even in the rain! 
Thanks to the PTA for making a donation towards some much needed chocolates and biscuits!


This week, Year 6 also took the train to the Imperial War Museum in South London. In their history 
lessons, they have been learning about the impact of the Blitz, as well as the role of propaganda 
posters and the war effort. They were able to see these posters and other historical artefacts first 
hand, as well as watch short film clips about evacuees, women and the war and the home front. A 
truly memorable experience for our eldest children. Many thanks to Mrs Dempsey for organising 
the trip.


      A message to parents, grandparents and older siblings


The school has received a few complaints recently about the behaviour of a very small number of 
parents and grandparents, who are approaching other parents directly, regarding issues which 
may or may not have happened in school. Please remember that we expect all visitors who enter 
our school site (this includes parents, carers, grandparents and older siblings) to behave 
responsibly and respectfully towards each other. 
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Class teachers are the first point of contact for any parent, if there is a problem or concern. Senior 
leaders are also on duty every morning and afternoon in the playgrounds. Therefore, there is no 
need for anyone to speak to another parent or child in a confrontational way. Please be kind 
and polite to each other, at the gates, along the walkways and in the playgrounds. Thank you for 
your support. 


Parents with secondary school children - if your older child arrives to collect a younger sibling, 
please remind them that their friends will have to wait outside the gates. There are too many 
unknown teenagers from local schools, who do not need to be on our premises at 3:30 p.m. It is a 
busy time of day and we need to keep our children and staff safe and ensure that everyone on the 
premises is known to our staff. 


What’s been happening? 


This week, Year 2 classes visited Father 
Steve at the church. He talked to the 
children about baptism and about the 
promises that Christians make to God. 


The children also made delicious pizzas, as 
part of their science learning about a 
balanced diet and food hygiene.





Last week, RW went all the way to Finsbury Park on the train 
(RB’s trip will be after half term). This was a very exciting trip 
for our younger children, who walked to Enfield Chase station 
and then took the train to Finsbury Park. The children had 
great fun in the playground and had lunch together in the park, 
before heading back on the train.  


As a school, we want all our children to take part in 
experiences outside of the classroom and these trips really do 
support their understanding of the world around them. A big 
thank you to the RW team and to the parent volunteers.

Dates for the diary 

Thurs 25th May		 YR ‘Elmer Day’ (info on Tapestry)	 

Fri 26th May	 	 4W Partnership Sports morning with St. Paul’s School

29th May - 2nd June 	 May half term

Mon 5th June	 	 INSET Day SCHOOL CLOSED

Thurs 8th June	 	 Open Afternoon for all parents at 3.30pm (email sent to parents)

Mon 12th June	 	 Y6 workshop run by ‘Magistrates in Schools’

Thurs 15th June	 KS1 Pyjamarama Evening at 6pm (letter to follow)

Tues 20th June	 	 SPORTS DAYS - Reception & KS1 AM KS2 PM (more info to follow)

Thurs 22nd June	 Y6 Junior Citizens event

Thurs 22nd June	 Y3 trip to Myddelton House and Gardens

Tues 27th June 		 Y2 trip to Chalkwell Beach, Essex

Friday 30th June	 Y1 trip to the Science Museum

Thurs 6th July 	 	 Y4 at Tolmers Camp
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